MINUTES
District College Prep Meeting
Friday, September 10, 2010





2:00-3:00 p.m. 
S-117 
I. Welcome
II. Successes/Accomplishments: 
a. Dr. Grove and Dr. Seefchak shared the success of creating rubrics to assess paragraphs and essays.  Rubrics were shared with adjuncts to provide a framework for assessment.
b. Professor Lavrack shared that communication with adjuncts has improved and that the adjuncts seem to have fewer concerns this term.  Dr. DeLuca noted that Professor Lavrack, Professor Eggleston and Professor Marshall have provided outstanding guidance to the CP Mathematics faculty.
c. Professor Eggleston shared the success of having “seen” every student on her roster this term.

d. Professor Hester shared that she is receiving good questions from adjuncts and there has been good communication.
III. Program Mapping, Vision and Mission: The present faculty shared comments on the current version of vision and mission.
a. Professor Rotonda requested that the mission includes a commitment to helping non-native speakers develop language skills.

b. Professor Lavrack suggested that the third guiding principle is more closely tied to the Academic Success department.
c. Faculty suggested that “peer tutoring,” and “associated academic support” may be more closely tied to the Academic Success department.
d. Faculty suggested that “preparing students for workplace environments” may not be an overarching program goal.  Faculty discussed the possibility of rewording “workplace environments.”
e. Professor Tucker questioned the wording of the fifth principle: “Understands that success is reflected in many ways…”.  Faculty discussed the use of the term “success,” and the guiding principle. There was some debate about this principle.  A discussion regarding how the department measures success ensued.  Faculty also discussed the type of data and student tracking we may need to measure success.  Data tracking may also want to include students succeeding outside of ESC (vocational programs, military, other colleges, etc.). Professor Eggleston suggested we consider the concept of “improvement” and incorporate measures (such as pre- and post-tests) to show success within a course.
f. Professor LeMaster suggested we review the Edison State College mission statement.  Some of the verbiage could be incorporated (e.g. “inspire learning, prepare a diverse student population…, etc.)
g. Professor Roles suggest simplifying the statement: To help students succeed in current and future academic settings.

h. Dr. DeLuca took notes and will send a draft out to faculty for further comment.

IV. Syllabi Revision, Common Course Assessments

a. Dr. DeLuca provided a timeline for syllabi revision (see attached timeline).  The opportunity to revise syllabi should be open to all campuses and all faculty (full and part-time).  Dr. DeLuca asked that full-time faculty take the lead on the syllabi revision.  
b. Dr. DeLuca provided general guidelines for syllabi revision (see attached guidelines).  Guidelines were reviewed and questions were fielded and concerns were raised.  Some of the suggested guidelines were more relevant to some disciplines than others.  Dr. DeLuca asked that the faculty in each discipline consider the guidelines and interpret them as relevant to the respective discipline. 
c. Cognitive and Metacognitive strategies were clarified.  Examples include:

Cognitive strategies (e.g. outlining, two-column note-taking, Frayer Model, concept mapping, semantic webs, Venn Diagrams, graphic organizers, visualization, using highlighters, using sticky notes to summarize, using mnemonic devices such as PEMDAS, FOIL); Metacognitive strategies (e.g. setting goals, identifying learning strategies,  learning logs,  think alouds, self-monitoring,  self-evaluation, key points review)

d. Dr. DeLuca requested that at minimum, all faculty be given an opportunity to review drafts of syllabi and offer comments by e-mail.  Holding at least one face-to-face meeting or a meeting via teleconference is preferable.  Dr. DeLuca will reserve rooms and offer support by request.  Ultimately, each discipline will decide how they want to communicate across campuses and with adjunct faculty.
V. Office Hours for Spring 2011
a. Dr. DeLuca referred to the memo sent by Dr. Atkins on September 2 regarding District Policy and Guidelines for faculty:

“In accordance with the Collective Negotiations Agreement (Article 6.4D), faculty members are expected to be present at Edison State College five days a week.  Exceptions to the policy must be approved by the appropriate Dean.”
VI. Overload policy for Spring 2011
a. Dr. DeLuca referred to the memo sent by Dr. Atkins on September 2 regarding District Policy and Guidelines for faculty:

“Assignment of instructional overload hours must be approved by the Dean.  The maximum faculty workload is twenty-four (24) instructional hours per semester, and any instructional hours beyond twenty-four (24) must have the specific approval of the District Vice President of Academic and Student Affairs.”

b.  Dr. DeLuca shared the new “Faculty Load Sheet” that will implemented in Fall 2010.  Faculty will receive a copy of the Spring 2010 Open/Close Report and use that to fill in a base-load schedule and request overloads from the Dean.  Overloads will be granted based on scheduling needs.

VII. Lab Hours

a. To be discussed at future meetings:  Within disciplines, faculty should discuss if current policies (lab hours required for English only) are beneficial to students.  Should required hours be reinstated?  Should courses have “required lab assignments” rather than “required lab hours?”  

VIII. Professional Development Opportunities:  Funding is available to full-time faculty for conference attendance.  Faculty will want to take advantage of local TLC offerings as well.
IX. Other:
a. Professor Eggleston requested that adjuncts confirm that they are receiving her emails.

b. Dr. DeLuca will hold a meeting with adjunct faculty on Sept. 21.  She will share information about syllabi revision.  Full-time faculty are welcome to attend and participate in the break-out by discipline discussions. 
Please send agenda items for the next faculty meeting to atorres4@edison.edu one week prior to meeting!
College Prep Curriculum Revision Timeline

	September 10
	District Faculty Meeting
Review General Guidelines

	September 21
	Adjunct Faculty Meeting

Review General Guidelines

	Sept. 9-Oct. 7
	Discipline work meetings (EAP=Oct. 1, 3:30-5:30)


	October 8
	District Faculty Meeting

1st Draft Changes

	Oct. 9-Oct. 31
	Discipline work meetings



	November 1
	Final Drafts sent out for final comments from all faculty/campuses



	November 8
	Drafts due to Associate Dean



	Nov. 9-14
	Final editing



	November 15
	Syllabi submitted to SAC committee



	December 3
	Syllabi included as an action item during Curriculum Committee




General Guidelines for Syllabi Revision

1. Review Florida’s Postsecondary Readiness Competencies.

2. Review national standards relevant to the discipline (NCTM, NCTE, IRA, TESOL).

3. Learning outcomes should be research-based and reflect the best practices of the respective discipline.

4. Textbooks should not drive curricular goals.  Textbooks are used as one source to help students achieve program/course goals.

5. Each learning outcome needs to be paired with at least one specific assessment.  Any assessment listed on the learning outcomes chart must be conducted in all classes.  Therefore, limit the assessments listed to those that should be included in all classes.  Instructors may personalize their course with additional assessments that are not listed on the chart.

6. Learning outcomes should indicate a practical application based on program goals.

7. Learning outcomes should include opportunities for students to “publish” work and apply skills for “real-world” use.

8. Learning outcomes for College Prep courses should include applying cognitive and meta-cognitive strategies.

9. A General Education competency should only be listed if there is a well-defined assessment that rises towards the rubric.  There is no set number of Gen. Ed. competencies that needs to be listed per College Prep course.  It is more important that when a Gen. Ed. competency is listed, there is a well-defined assessment that can be used to justify it.

Other items:

1. All syllabi should use Calibri font size 11 throughout.

2. All syllabi should have “Division of Arts and Sciences” listed in the header.
3. Review pre-requisites and co-requisites for accuracy.
4.  Under Roman Numeral II:  Pre-requisites, the wording should be changed to read…

…or permission of the Associate Dean of College Prep/Developmental Studies.

5. Roman Numeral III: General Course information items should be listed as “topics” (noun phrases as opposed to sentences or learning outcomes).
Resources
Edison State College Student Learning Outcomes and Assessment Website

http://www.edison.edu/facultystaff/assessment/index.php
NCTM Standards
http://standards.nctm.org/document/appendix/numb.htm
NCTE Standards

http://www.ncte.org/standards
IRA Standards
http://www.reading.org/General/CurrentResearch/Standards/LanguageArtsStandards.aspx
TESOL

http://tesol.org/s_tesol/index.asp
Next Generation Sunshine State Standards
http://www.floridastandards.org/Standards/FLStandardSearch.aspx
